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Summer 2018: Newsletter No. 4      
Dear Parents and Carers,

 The first half of the term ended in splendid dinosaur style with a Diplodoughcus pizza making day- lots of fun and no rain! We started this half term with a wonderful day of RSPB activities; over the next weeks we’ll be making the most of good weather and doing as much outdoor learning as possible.
Daily Mile
Thanks to Mrs Stoker for getting us going on a Monday morning; this is a health & wellbeing initiative which we would like to develop over the coming months. Do feel free to come and join us at 8.30-8.45 am if you feel like a little exercise to start your day! (running or walking)
Swimming

We are so sorry not to be able to start the swimming season quite yet but the leak has now been repaired and we are waiting for the water levels to be restored and heating to take full effect- this takes a few days so we are nearly there and hoping to start later this week! We may well extend the season into September, depending on the weather. The after school swimming club has been postponed until the week beginning 18th June but we have had very few slips back so we are looking to reduce the available days to Wed and Thurs- we’ll be in touch with those who have sent slips in. 
DASP Music

Soon we‘ll be sending out information regarding music lessons from September; in the meantime you can find out what’s available on the DASP website. We are proud to be taking part in the DASP prom concert at Weymouth Pavilion on 8th July; some of our instrumentalists will be performing and 20 of our senior Starlings have been invited to sing with the Thomas Hardye singers- very exciting!
Staffing update

We are happy to announce that our Oak (Yr 4) teachers in September will be Ms Carter and Mr Oxlee. Ms Carter was appointed from a strong field of applicants as the most experienced, with an excellent track record of outstanding teaching and subject leadership across the curriculum.
Meet the KS1 team 

Parents and carers of children in Acorns and Chestnuts classes (Yr R & Yr 1) will be invited to meet their child’ s September staff before the end of term- date to be confirmed.
Welcome
This half term we welcome 4 trainee teachers from Plymouth University to work alongside staff for 4 weeks: Ms Yeo & Ms Macdonald in Willow (Yr 2) and Mr Ford and Ms Brunt in Silver Birch (Yr 3).

Sports days

On Tuesday 19th we have our potted sports day from 1.30pm: you are warmly invited to come along and support the children in a range of fun activities led by Mr Dailey and Yr 8 Junior sports leaders. In case of inclement weather the reserve date is 26th. On Tues July 3rd it’s our traditional sports day and Mr Dailey and the Sports leaders will be leading again. The FABs will be organising refreshments during the event as well as a mini Summer fair afterwards. and the reserve date is 10th. 
Reports/ Open afternoon
Teachers are busy writing annual reports for each child. We plan to send these home in early July. 
On Tues 10th July we’d like to invite you to come and see your child’s work after school. If you would like to have a confidential chat with staff as well, this can be arranged at another time.
Sponsored Splash
After the success of last year, the FABs will be holding a sponsored splash again this year. The provisional date is Friday 29th June- more details will follow.
Broadmayne Marathon Club

We are delighted to be offering a running club for this term which will be run after school on a Monday from 3:15- 4pm. This is open to all year groups and will be run by Mrs Stoker. The club is open to a maximum of 20 children, so please return your application as soon as possible. Please make sure your child has a pair of trainers, their PE kit, and a water bottle in school. The total cost of the club will be £4 per child to cover entry into a virtual mini marathon – The Puddletown Plod. We will calculate the distance that the children cover the next few weeks, and the children will receive a certificate and a medal at the end of term. Please sign the permission slip for your child’s name to appear on the Puddletown Plod entry list, and to attend the club.
Action Van

Action Van work with Willow, Silver Birch and Oak classes every Wednesday afternoon on a variety of sports skills. They also run an after school club on a Wednesday. Unfortunately, numbers for this club recently have been very low and it may not be viable to continue- we’ll keep you informed. 

Thank you pm- Mon 16th July at 2.30pm
Soon we’ll be sending out invitations to our Thank you afternoon, where we sing a few songs and provide refreshments as a way of thanking all of our greatly- valued volunteers. 
Yours sincerely

	June
	

	14th 
	Teddy Bears Stay & Play afternoon for new Acorns 2-3pm

	15th 
	St Osmund’s Transition morning 8.55am-12noon

	18th 
	School Nurse drop-in session – 9am

	18th 
	Starting school session for new Acorns 9.30-10.30am

	18th 
	St Mary’s Middle School Transition visit - pm

	19th 
	Potted Sports at 1.30pm

	21st 
	Chestnuts (Year 1) trip to Portland Castle

	21st 
	St Mary’s Middle School Transition Visit – am

	25th 
	Willow (Year 2) trip to Safewise in Weymouth – (more info to follow)

	26th 
	Potted Sports Reserve Day at 1.30pm

	28th 
	Starting school session for new Acorns 2-3pm

	28th 
	Oak (Yr 4) visit to St Mary’s Middle for science lesson - am

	July
	

	2nd
	Ukelele Performance for parents – time tba

	3rd
	Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	5th 
	DASP Transfer Day: 
New Acorns join school 8.55 - 12noon

Oak class visit their new middle schools for the day & need to provide their own transport – see middle school letters for more information

	9th
	Acorns (Year R) Trip to Leeson House

	10th 
	Reserve Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	10th 
	Open afternoon 

	16th
	Thank you afternoon concert

	19th
	In-house Football Tournament

	23rd 
	Mrs Austin’s farewell for past pupils, parents and friends 5-7pm

	24th
	Oak Leaver’s Assembly at 9.10am

	 24th 
	Last Day of Summer Term


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Broadmayne Mini-Marathon Club 3.15 pm – 4.00 pm

I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class …………

To attend Mini- Marathon Club (starting on Monday 18th June)
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Signed ……………………………………………………….   



In Dorset 
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